

To the Hydra Project Steering Group:
Since 2008, Penn State University Libraries and Information Technology Services have been engaged in a joint strategic initiative to implement digital stewardship services for the University. To offer these services broadly, we require a format-agnostic, API-rich digital asset management platform (or repository) that can support preservation functionalities, and expose such functionalities to end-user applications. The multi-layer architecture on which the Hydra framework is based, in which a platform layer is decoupled from the application layer, is consistent with our architectural directions. In addition, the applications deployed within the Hydra community are analogous to applications we also need to provide for the Penn State community. 

Furthermore, the strength of the Hydra community, its cross-institutional collaboration, and formidable accomplishments are compelling reasons to participate. As important as the sustainability of digital assets themselves is the sustainability of our initiatives; the Hydra Project gives like-minded institutions a mechanism to combine their individual repository development efforts into a collective solution with a breadth and depth that exceeds the capacity of any single institution to create, maintain or enhance on its own. The motto of the project - "If you want to go fast, go alone. If you want to go far, go together" – resonates fully with us.
Penn State is delighted, therefore, to accept the Hydra Steering Group's invitation to join the Hydra Project as Partners. We are excited about formally joining the Hydra Project, and contributing back to the community. We have already started committing code back to some of the core Hydra components, and we will remain engaged in that activity. In addition to code contributions, we will also be subsidizing and hosting HydraCamp 2012 at the Penn State University Park campus in October, and we would be glad to apply our experience hosting, organizing, and facilitating other community events.
We very much look forward to continuing our fruitful collaboration with the Hydra community. 

Yours sincerely,
Mairéad Martin
Senior Director, Information Technology Services

Penn State

Mike Giarlo

Digital Library Architect, Information Technology Services
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